
ANALYSIS OF HOUSE BILL1837
Modifying theduties ofa long-term careombudsman.

Health CareCommittee February 18, 1999
WashingtonStateHouse ofRepresentatives

SPONSORS: Representatives Ruderman and Parlette.

WHAT THE BILLDOES:Updatesthestate Long-term CareOmbudsman statute toconformwith
changesinfederal law regarding the scope of duties of volunteer ombudsmen and provides
additional funding of $250,000 annually to theprogramto increase thenumber ofvolunteer
ombudsmen towork innursing facilities and adult family homes.

BACKGROUND: The state Long-TermCareOmbudsman Programwas established underfederal
and state law. The state was required tocomplywithfederal law. Until 1989, theombudsman
programwas contained within theDepartmentofSocial and Health Services (DSHS) and used
few volunteer ombudsman. Statestatute (RCW 43.190.060)prohibited volunteers from
investigating complaints.

In1989, theombudsman programwas removed from theDSHS and housedina private non-
profit organization. The organization was directed torecruit andtrain local volunteer ombudsmen
inorderto increase thepresenceof ombudsmen inlong-term care(LTC)facilities. In1992,
federal law(42U.S.C.ú 3058g)was amended toexpressly saythat local volunteer ombudsmen
shall investigate complaints concerning theresidents ofLTC facilities, and shall performother
duties, including informing residents oftheir rights.

Volunteer ombudsmen arecurrently investigating complaints concerning theresidents ofLTC
facilities and performing otherappropriate duties including informing residents of their rights.
However,although federal lawallows this current practice, conforming changesinstate laware
neededinorder forvolunteers tocontinue toconducttheseombudsman duties.

Volunteer ombudsmen visit facilities on a weeklybasis and provide a communitypresence inthe
facility. Lastyeartheombudsman programhandled over4,000complaints statewide. One-third
involved residents’ rights violations; another third concerned poorcare.Over93 percent ofall
complaints were resolved, withonlysevenpercent ofthecomplaints referred tolawenforcement
ora licensing orregulatory agency.

The use of non-nursing home long-term services has grown steadily inthepastthreeyears.
Duringthis period oftimeboarding homes haverealized a 22 percent growthinlicensed beds.

SUMMARY: Languageisremovedthatdirectly conflicts betweenstate law and federal law and
allows theombudsman tohave theduties and authorities setforth underfederal law regarding
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their ability toinvestigate complaints.

Changesinthis actwill notchangeany ofthepractices oftheombudsman program, whichhave
been investigating complaints sincethe1992 federal law amendment. The term"investigate
complaints" doesnotgivetheombudsman programany licensing orenforcement authority, but
instead isthetermused to refer toombudsmen responding to issues and concernsraised by
residents and their family members.

Additional funding isrequested ($250,000annually) fortheombudsman program.The money
will be distributed statewide totheregional offices torecruit, train, and supervise more volunteer
ombudsmen. The volunteers will be assigned toadult family homes and boarding homes.

The $250,000 annual increase will increase theombudsman staff by 5 FTEs,whichwill allow the
ombudsman program to servetrain and supervise an additional 125 volunteers, servean
additional 125 facilities and6,000residents, andreceive andresolve anadditional 1,500potential
complaints.
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